REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING NOVEMBER 9, 1995

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 9, 1995 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the October 12, 1995 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony Decarbo gave the police report.

Lieutenant John Lector of the Pennsylvania State Police was also in attendance and was available for questions. Lieutenant Lector stated that the State Police and the Shenango Township Police work well together.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Robinson subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of the review items given by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Woodland Hills Plan No. 3 subdivision contingent upon satification of review items given by the Lawrence Conuty Planning Commission and satisfaction of any fees due to Shenango Township.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Robinson subdivison 1 sanitary sewer credit and 13 sanitary sewer credits for the Woodland Hills Plan No. 3

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen asked if the ditch work done on Old Pittsburgh Road was finished and why the culverts were half burried in the ditch with only half the culvert being used.

Mr. Allen also asked if the Sewer Department had posted hours and who collects the payments. Supervisor Budai stated that flex time is used to cover the office and that payments may be made through the drop box on the front door of the municipal building.

Mr. Gene Pavia asked is Russell Standard had completed the work in the area and requested that the township repair the road in forn of his home to alleviate the stormwater from coming onto his driveway. Supervisor Budai stated that the matter would be looked into.

Mr. William Alexander asked if 1/2 or 1/4 ton of cold patch could be placed in the berm by his mailbox. Limestone had been placed in the area but continues to wash out. Supervisor Budai stated that he had contacted the post office about the mail carriers driving on the berms and the stones being washed away.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary/Treasurer

Brand. Tumon